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     After a year of planning, meetings,
stakeholder calls, surveys, and focus groups,
the 2021 Community Health Assessment is now
completed. 35th Street Consulting presented
the findings to the community on November
18th, and the recording can be found at
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oPLW-
qR5xzw
The consultants analyzed the data and found 4
priorities that we will work on with our
community partners in 2022-2025. The
priorities will be 1) Covid-19 2) Maternal/Child
3) Life Expectancy and 4) Behavioral
Health/Trauma/Aces. We want to sincerely
thank all of our partners who participated this
year, despite the barriers that Covid-19
created. GMPHP looks forward to working on
the improvement plan with you in 2022. To
view the report go to: healthymercer.org

COMMUNITY HEALTH
ASSESSMENT COMPLETED 
by Carol Nicholas

PRIORITIES:
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* BEHAVIORAL/TRAUMA
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NEXT STEPS....
Please review the

CHA and decide which
priority your organization 

is working on. 
Let us know your activity

so we can add it to the 
Community Health

Improvement Plan. Please 
inform Carol at:

gmphp.nj@gmail.com
or

609-580-0621
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    Darlene Hanley, an original founder of the GMPHP in 2011, has just retired
as the CEO and President of St Lawrence Rehabilitation Center. She has
tirelessly served on our Board in many leadership positions. and guided the
organization through the 501 C3 process. The founding documents, mission,
and by-laws were all created thanks to her vision and hard work. She will be
greatly missed by all, and we wish her well in retirement.
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    Since 2004, Stephanie Carey has served as the Montgomery Township
Health Officer. After working around-the-clock, seven days a week to guide
Montgomery and nearby towns through the COVID-19 pandemic, she
retired October 2021. Stephanie's knowledge of public health, best practices,
and SMART CHIP goals, helped guide the Board decision making through
the years. We wish her well  in retirement.



    Karen Buda joined the GMPH Board as a community member in 2017,
and her term completed January 2022. 
As Director of The Community Well, Karen shared her knowledge of the
needs of the community, and openness to implement new programs. She
helped connect non-profits which was invaluable to the goals of GMPHP.
We look forward to collaborating with her further in the future, and are
grateful for her service.

    As of February, 2022, Jeff Grosser, Princeton Health Officer, will become
the GMPHP President. Treasurer Jeremye Cohen will become the
President Elect, and new member Thomas Boyle from St Lawrence
Rehabilitation Center will become the next Treasurer. Ann Dorocki from
Mercer County Human Services has served as Secretary since 2015, and
will be passing the baton to Kathryn Koellner from St Francis. Thank you
everyone for your years of service to GMPHP and our community.

QUIT SMOKING
IN 2022



YOU GOT THIS!
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SCREEN NJ

    Among the programs established to alleviate some
of the effects of the pandemic, notable for its dual
purpose is Sustain and Serve NJ. Through it,
organizations across New Jersey have been awarded
grants to buy meals from hundreds of restaurants;
the organizations then distribute the meals to people
in need. The New Jersey Economic Development
Authority has provided the funding. 
   November 5th, 2021, Governor Phil Murphy
announced an additional $10 million in funding to
support the creation of a third phase of the Sustain &
Serve NJ Program, bringing the total program
funding to nearly $45 million. 
    CAB member Sasa Montano, her five Meals on
Wheels staff, and 800 volunteers have served a total
of 97,000 meals in 2021, of which 17,427 were
weekend Sustain and Serve meals. The number of
clients requesting services has increased by 17%
since the start of Covid-19. Well done Sasa and Team!




MEALS ON WHEELS

Sasa and her team were recognized by 
Governor Murphy at his June 13, 2021 
press event
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MOW of Mercer
County - Who we

Serve

SPOTLIGHT ON MEALS ON WHEELS 

SUSTAIN AND SERVE

   Recently, the Meals on Wheels
team identified a senior community
that has been underserved in the
northern part of our county; the
South Asian Community. We have
sought out a restaurant partnership
that will bring South Asian inspired
HALAL meals as well as vegetarian
meals to these seniors. 
   Unfamiliar foods, as well as
cultural barriers can be an
impediment to service in new
American communities, and we are
hoping with culturally appropriate
meals and messaging, to bring on
board a community that would
benefit from our services. 
       We will be providing up to 7 days
worth of meals, and are partnering with
local Mosques and Temples, and
respective cultural organizations, to
help get the word out! Our hope is to
expand the service to all of Mercer
County in the near future! For more
information call: 609.695.3483

HALAL MEALS

tel:609-695-3483


    Did you know that New Jersey has the fifth highest rate of new cancer cases in the nation?
Rutgers Cancer Institute of New Jersey is the state’s only NCI-designated comprehensive
cancer center and serves the entire state of New Jersey. The vision of its community outreach
and engagement team is to promote health and prevent cancer before it starts through
education, linkages to cancer prevention screenings and navigation to health services and
community resources. The community outreach and engagement team provides free
workshops for community members and providers on prevention strategies for different types
of cancer, how to control your cancer risk, the role of family history and genetics in cancer,
nutrition, tobacco cessation and LGBTQ+ cultural competency training. In order to address the
significant health disparities in prostate cancer among black and African-American men, a
train-the-trainer program for faith-based communities with jazz music and free screenings is
planned for the summer of 2022 in Mercer County.
The team has recently onboarded lay navigators that can work directly with community
members to schedule cancer screening appointments with local health care providers, address
barriers to care, food insecurity and other social determinants of health. The team is also
excited to announce that a mobile screening van has been ordered and is on its way for the
summer of 2022. This screening van will be staffed by an advanced practice nurse and will have
the capacity to provide skin, cervical, prostate and colorectal cancer screening to communities
across the state. To learn more about the free services offered by the community outreach and
engagement team at Rutgers Cancer Institute of New Jersey, contact us at:
outreach@cinj.rutgers.edu
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CANCER SCREENING
IN MERCER COUNTY

by CAB member Michelle Jansen 

Interested in a
Cancer

Prevention
program at

your facility?
Email 

outreach@cinj.
rutgers.edu
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For Covid-19 testing options in Mercer County go to:
https://www.mercercounty.org/departments/division-of-public-

health/coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19/covid-19-testing

STICKER SHOCK 
STRIKES AGAIN!

Four youth members of Prevention Coalition of Mercer County and the two
coordinators, Malissa Arnold and Ruth DelPino, did a STICKER SHOCK at Joe Canal's in

Lawrenceville, and at Dominic's Pizza on Brunswick Ave in Lawrenceville. The youth and
the leaders put large green stickers warning of the fines and consequences of buying or

providing alcohol to those under the age of 21. The stickers were printed in English and in
Spanish and had the law cited, as well as the PCMC Logo. At the liquor store, stickers

were placed on package goods. At the Pizza shop, the members assembled pizza boxes for
the restaurant, and placed stickers on the outside of the box. 



Afterward, the youth and Malissa enjoyed pizza and discussion about everything from the

current school climate, to interest in curbing substance abuse. It was an incredible
opportunity for these young adults to get to know one another, and talk about goals for
helping our community for the future. For more information about the program, email:

marnold@mercercouncil.org
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CAB member CJFHC will
address disparities in

access to prenatal care
and services. Program

areas include the
expansion of doula

services; providing more
supportive services at

Capital Health OB/GYN
Trenton; using data to

understand local drivers
of and correlates with

Severe Maternal
Morbidity; and creating

risk alerts to identify
high-risk pregnancies

early

Central Family
Health

Consortium
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